
Seabird – Enbridge Negotiations

We have been negotiating with Enbridge for roughly 30 years about 
the natural gas pipeline that runs through SIB reserve lands.  

In the fall of 2020, a draft agreement was reached, which includes an 
annual amount for capacity training, and for future engagement 
purposes. 

Seabird will receive a lump sum payment as full and final settlement 
for the existing pipelines and the rights granted under the right of 
way.  

The final agreement is scheduled for final signature at the end of this 
month.



1. We are developing a flood response in time of 
emergency:

a. What are the vulnerable points of land and 
infrastructure?

b. How do we protect them if flooding is imminent?

2. We are identifying what we can do in advance:

a. Controls and/or infrastructure to control the water 
flow and flooding during freshet

Seabird Island and Maria Slough Flood Response and 
Emergency Planning



Actions thus far and next steps:

1 community visit

3 workshops with staff and stakeholders

Community survey- 217 respondents

Next:  Virtual community open house



Outputs:
• A final report that can inform our Land Use Plan, any new buildings

• An updated emergency plan

Future work:

Additional hazard studies in key areas

Formalize understanding with MOTI regarding flood protection role of highway 

Create a flood hazard planning map

Define policy requirement for flood construction levels through Land Use Planning

Create a flood-specific section of the draft Emergency Plan

Remain engaged with regional Flood Management Planning


